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Club Purpose
2018 Badger Golden Retriever Club Officers
The objectives of the Badger
Golden Retriever Club are to:
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OLD AGE IN GOLDEN RETRIEVERS

Background

« Many current studies are aimed
at trying to identify genes
associated with diseases in dogs,
but we are looking to see if there
might exist ‘protective genes’ that
could help protect against these
same life-limiting diseases in the
dog.

Participation Requirements

« Golden Retrievers that are over
50lbs and 12 years (or older)

Procedures

« The only procedure required is
the colléction and submission

of a blood sample for DNA
extraction.

Referring Veterinarian

Responsibilities

« To collect and submit a blood
sample and medical records.

Benefits

- Identification of such
help us understand wi

enes may
y some

dogs or dog breeds live longer,
and hopefully lead to lengthening
the lifespans for our faithful
companions.

PRINCIPAL INVESTIGATORS

Dr. Robert Rebhun - Dr. Danika Bannasch

Dr. Jamie Peyton - Dr. Joshua Stern

CONTACT INFORMATION
Kalie Weich
530-754-7289
Kkmweich@ucdavis.edu
Bannasch Laboratory
University of California, Davis
One Shields Avenue
4206 Veterinary Medicine Building 3A
Davis, CA 95616

www.yetmed.ucdavis.edu/clinicaltrials/

? UCDAVIS
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We began this study in 2016 and have received samples from ‘mature’ Goldens since that time. We always
want more! The first phase of the DNA analysis generated some really exciting data, but before we get too
excited, we need to repeat it with additional dogs, which is the purpose of this second phase.

It is also important for us to contact owners who have previously submitted samples. If you previously
submitted a sample from your dog, we plan to be contacting you soon for an update. Alternatively, you can
shoot us an email with an update on health status and we will update our records. We would love to hear
from you.

We are currently focused on North American Goldens, but we are happy to receive samples from other
countries for future studies. There may be some extra hoops to jump through and extra expense in regard to
shipping, and unfortunately, the research funds don’t currently cover shipping costs.

Along these lines, eventually, we also plan to look at long lived dogs from other breeds and even mixed breed
dogs. We would also be happy to accept exceptionally long lived dogs for future studies.

The dogs do not need to be registered at this point, but we do need to have an actual date of birth for them to
be included.

The 12-year-old cutoff is not firm. We will also gladly accept samples from Goldens that are ‘almost’ 12 if you
(and they) are willing to provide them.

Unfortunately, our research funds do not currently cover shipping. With that said, we are desperate for
samples of our ‘most senior’ Goldens and will do everything we can to find funds for shipping if your dog is
over 14 and cost is the limiting factor.

Thank you SO MUCH for all of your interest in this study, and of course, for your love of Goldens!

Robert B. Rebhun, DVM, PhD, DACVIM
Associate Professor and Chief of Oncology
Associate Director CCAH Cancer Program
School of Veterinary Medicine

University of California, Davis

2112 Tupper Hall

1 Shields Ave.

Davis, CA 95616

Ph: 530.754.5028

Fax: 530.754.2268
http://www.vetmed.ucdavis.edu/ccc/
http://www.vetmed.ucdavis.edu/clinicaltrials/
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Julie Strey Johnson & Froggy
Froggy finished his UKC on Ju
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Badger Golden Retriever Club





�





The Badger Golden Retriever Club Newsletter is published 


bi-monthly throughout the year.





June/July


2018





  For current information about the club, club events and membership, visit the BGRC website at www.bgrc-wi.org





Message from the President





We just finished a “Fun Field Day” with about 10-12 members present.  In spite of all the rain prior to that Saturday, the fair weather gods were upon us!  It was a little cool, a little cloudy, but great running for our dogs, both in the water and on land.  Watching these Goldens do what they were bred to do gives great pleasure!  We had dogs who were experienced; we had dogs who had only been in the water a time or two, but who found the joy in that retrieve!


Thank you to Anne Millane for organizing the day!  It was well planned so everyone and every dog enjoyed themselves.  With the teachings of Barb Mattheis’ two workshops and the experience of the Fun Field Day, we have an opportunity to continue training our dogs on Saturdays.  Let me know if you want to join this field training group.   This is not an instruction group (we got that with Barb and from the Fun Field Day), but it’s a working group.  Every Golden can retrieve, with a little practice; every one of those dogs was excited to be out there!


We will culminate with the WC/WCX test on August 19.  The day starts around 8:00 a.m.  We need duck throwers, gunners (no live ammo), and other workers.  Call me or Susan Scherber (608-295-1161) if you can help. 


After that, on September 9, is our next membership meeting @ WWCDTC.  We then begin the fall programs of “grooming your dog at home” and later, November 11, an “ask the experts” day (obedience, etc.).  Each program offers you a time to try it out!



































And, don’t forget our BGRC Specialty on Saturday, September 15 (obedience and rally), and Sunday, September 16 (conformation).  We’ll have a silent auction at each; we already have some great “Golden” items.  Look for volunteer opportunities, plus come out and support your fellow BGRC members.  Also, if you want to put together a “theme” basket for the silent auction, just let me know.  It can be anything from a dog treat basket to people treats!


Be sure to join GRCA @ � HYPERLINK "http://www.grca.org" �www.grca.org�, our parent organization.  They put out a beautiful bi-monthly publication.  The huge GRCA National Specialty starts September 30 with tracking and agility, proceeds on to Obedience/rally, then conformation, then the hunt tests and field trials.  This year it’s almost in our backyard in St. Louis!


I hope you are as excited as I am to work my Goldens!  Call me with any questions or e-mail me.





Sandy Flaaten


262-251-0805


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:PawsTalk@wi.rr.com" �PawsTalk@wi.rr.com�
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The BGRC Newsletter is published bi-monthly and mailed the beginning of the month.   Deadline for submissions is the 15th of the month prior to publication.  Please submit show wins, event information, columns, informative articles and other information for publication to the editor (Sue Loucks, � HYPERLINK "mailto:proofpawsitive@wi.rr.com" ��proofpawsitive@wi.rr.com�, 262-717-5047) by the above deadline.  Information received subsequent to the deadline will be published in the next newsletter if not time sensitive.


Advertising Rates: Full page $20; Half page $10; Quarter page $5; Commercial advertising – Contact Editor





2018 Board of Directors





Encourage members to perfect, by selective breeding, sound Golden Retrievers and to do all possible to develop and promote their natural abilities and quality, while still maintaining their exceptionally good dispositions;





Urge members and breeders to accept the standard of the breed as approved by the American Kennel Club, as the only standard of excellence by which golden retrievers shall be judged;





Do all in its power to protect and advance the interests of the breed by encouraging sportsmanlike competition at dog shows, field trials, obedience trials and tracking tests;





Conduct sanctioned and licenses specialty shows, field trials, and tracking tests under the rules of the American Kennel Club and WC/WCX tests under the rules of the GRCA; 





Support and further the interests of the Golden Retriever Club of America.  








Golden Rescue Groups





Golden Retriever Rescue of Wisconsin, Inc. - GRROW


Surrender Hotline:888-655-4753


Website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.grrow.org" ��www.grrow.org�





Wisconsin Adopt A Golden Retriever, Inc. - WAAGR


Surrender Hotline:414-517-7725


Website:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.waagr.org" ��www.waagr.org�














Membership Chairperson:


Sandy Stoller


414-321-2181


� HYPERLINK "mailto:stollersangold@sbcglobal.net" �stollersangold@sbcglobal.net� 





Breed Information:


Pat Smith


262-495-3443


262-492-9875


� HYPERLINK "mailto:patsmith1@charter.net" ��patsmith1@charter.net�





GRCA Delegate:


Julie Strey-Johnson


262-242-1778


262-853-3730


juliestrey3@gmail.com








Membership Information:


BGRC invites all prospective members to their events and meetings.  If you are interested in joining our club, please contact the membership chairperson.


Meetings are held bi-monthly, with the program and location announced in our newsletter. 


Annual Dues:


Family Voting Membership      $25


Single Voting Membership       $20


Associate (non-voting)              $15


Newsletter Subscription Only   $10








Conformation:			Field:


Kim Hanna 			Susan Scherber


1075 Ridge Rd                                  111 N4th St              


 Waukesha, WI 53186		Evansville, WI  53536


414-915-4083			608-295-1161


� HYPERLINK "mailto:kimhanna@wi.rr.com" �kimhanna@wi.rr.com�          	sunshinegold@charter.com                   





At Large Membership:		Obedience:


Bobette Holbert			Barb Weber


6480 N 42 St			S86W13222 Priegel Dr


Milwaukee, WI  53209		Muskego, WI 53150


414-412-3020			414-425-0368


bobetteholbert@gmail.com	bw655@yahoo.com




















President:			Treasurer:


Sandy Flaaten			Joan Kaml


W224N7740 Wooded Hills Dr	4480 N 144th Street	


Sussex, WI  53089	              Brookfield, WI  53005


262-251-0805			262-781-8072		


pawstalk@wi.rr.com		� HYPERLINK "mailto:jkaml@sbcglobal.net" ��jkaml@sbcglobal.net�





Vice President:			Secretary:


Josie Trad			Anne Milllane


S64 W38540 Hwy. CI (i)		447 Grove St


Dousman, WI  53118		Mayville, WI  53050


262-470-4489			262-269-9925		


josietrad@gmail.com		� HYPERLINK "mailto:anne.millane@yahoo.com" ��anne.millane@yahoo.com�











General Membership Meeting Minutes


May 12, 2018





Call to Order:  Sandy Flaaten called the meeting to order at 12:36PM.  The following board members were present:  Sandy Flaaten, Joan Kaml, Anne Millane, Kim Hanna, and Bobette Holbert.  Absent were: Susan Scherber, Barb Weber and Josie Trad.





Minutes of March 24, 2018 meeting:  The meeting minutes were included in the BGRC newsletter, Sandy Stoller motioned and Kim Hanna seconded to accept the minutes as published, motion carried.





Report of President (Sandy Flaaten): Sandy reported that Glenn Kania has agreed to allow members to come out as individuals on Saturdays.  The next meeting is September 9th and Kim Hanna is seeking a presenter.  We may revert to an ask the expert presentation if a grooming presenter cannot be secured.





Report of the Secretary (Anne Millane) –Anne Millane spoke of the GRCA email communication regarding the field publication for next year.  Sandy suggested that the board take a look a t doing something in the publication featuring our WC/WCX.


Report of the Treasurer (Joan Kaml) -Joan reported on the club checking account.  Joan will issue a check after the meeting to pay for the trailer storage at Glenn Kania’s.


Reports of Committees 


	Newsletter (Susie Loucks) – Upcoming newsletter is June/July; articles & brags due before the end of May 25th, please


		E-mail Susie @:   � HYPERLINK "mailto:proofpawsitive@wi.rr.com" �proofpawsitive@wi.rr.com�





Membership (Sandy Stoller) Nothing to report.


	Awards and GRCA (Julie Strey Johnson) – GRCA = � HYPERLINK "http://www.grca.org" �www.grca.org�


	GRCA National Specialty in St. Louis – September 29-October 12


		(Tracking, Agility, Obedience/Rally, Conformation, Hunt       Tests, WC/WCX, Field Trials)


GRCA Membership – important support for our parent club, Sandy strongly encouraged people to participate in GRCA activities/events.





Sunshine (Jean Granger – e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:techniqu@ticon.net" �techniqu@ticon.net� or 262-547-9068) – Jean will send cards and condolences on behalf of the BGRC.





	Specialty Committee – Josie Trad is trial committee chairperson


Dates:  September 15 (Obedience/Rally) – Barb Weber is chairperson, Bob Burgin and Barbara Selton are the obedience and rally judges. 


September 16 (Conformation) – Josie is chairperson


Josie is looking for someone to run the silent auction.  John Brandt’s family donated multiple items for the auction/raffle to raise money for the specialty.  Sandy Flaaten has offered to assist whomever steps up to run the silent auction.  Royal Canin is also sponsoring awards for the specialty valued at $300.








Cont’d on Page 4
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Nancy Gratriot & Kids





UKC CH Nalyn's Island Tradewinds CD, PCD,BN,RA,RN,RE, Snapper, finished his Rally Excellent title at Janesville Beloit KC


AKC CH, UKC CH Nalyn's Timing IS Everything VC, WC,JH,CD,RA,BN,PCD,RN�1st leg in Rally Excellent at Janesville Beloit KC.





























Glitter:  Ch Nalyn's Glitz And Glamour�4 point major towards Grand Champion  Janesville Beloit KC.


Best of Breed and Group 3, owner/handler, 4 Point major towards Grand Champion at Badger KC.  
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Joan Provencher & Bee





Bee (Adirondac Queen of the Hive) finished her CDX at Oshkosh on May 20th!





��

















Golden Nuggets





Barb








�











December/January 2016
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General Membership Meeting Minutes (Cont’d from Page 3)





Obedience Trial Committee – October 20 and 21 – Anne Millane is chairperson


	


WC/WCX – August 19 – Susan Scherber is chairperson, to be held at the Glenn Kania.  She sent out notification for who will be serving on the hunt test committee for the WC/WCX event and has secured any necessary permits.





	Field (Susan Scherber)-Set dates for Field training this summer at Glenn Kania’s; available on Saturdays;    11 a.m.


Anyone interested in organizing a date?  Anne Millane will run four Saturday training sessions between today and the end of June, she will send out emails to the BGRC group. The WC/WCX = August 19 (Sunday) 





	Obedience (Barb Weber)-No report.


Conformation (Kim Hanna)-No report.





Election of New Members – Sandy Stoller provided no report of new members at this time.





Unfinished Business-None





New Business


	Next Membership meeting = September 9 (Sunday)


	Next Board meeting = June 20 (Wednesday) will be held at the Pine Cone Restaurant in Johnson Creek.


	


Adjournment- The meeting adjourned at 1:25PM as moved by Sandy Stoller and seconded by Joan Kaml.
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Sunshine Club                �








The “sunshine person” sends condolences, get-well wishes, etc., to club members.  In order to do this, she needs your help. If you know of a club member who has been sick, hospitalized, or lost a loved one, contact Jean Granger at 262-547-9068














				


			From Barb Weber


			Obedience Director

















Our Badger Golden Retriever Club specialty on September 15 and September 16 ,2018 is fast approaching. We are offering two obedience and two rally trials on September 15,2018. I am still looking for 1 table steward and 4-6 ring stewards for obedience and rally. Lunch and refreshments are included. And if you have never stewarded before I will be happy to train you. 


 If you can help please contact:


 Barb Weber 


� HYPERLINK "mailto:bw655@yahoo.com" �bw655@yahoo.com� 


414-367-2184
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Sandy Flaaten, Dancer & Chance





Sunshine The Beat Goes On CDX (Dancer)


High In Trial (HIT) @ Oshkosh Kennel Club show on May 19, with a 199.5


High Combined (HC) @ Northern Flyway GRC show on April 28 (highest scoring dog out of Open B & Utility combined)





Topbrass Takin a Chance CD (Chance)


HIT @ Fond du Lac Kennel Club show


On April 22 with a 199.5


This was Chance’s first show ever! 


Novice B Title on April 29 @ Northern Flyway GRC show 





Anne Millane & Rowdy





Cheerio’s Rowdy James T Rascal achieved his first Master Hunter-Upland pass on Saturday May 19th being only one of eight passes in a field of 22 dogs running the Master level tests. He had the second highest scoring of the group. The dog needs five passes to be awarded the MHU title so with one under our belt we are headed in the right direction.


We continue to train hard nearly every day. He is a joy to compete alongside as a handler.





Michele Miller & Jack


�Jack earned his CDX at the Greater Racine Kennel Club's annual obedience and rally trials.  May 5th brought the first dock diving event of the season with Pier Pups at Wag, Woof and Walk in Cedarburg where he jumped to 2nd, 3rd and 1st place finishes in the Open Division.  We also attended the Dodge County Canine Club's UKC shows in Beaver Dam where he earned his rally obedience RO3 title and began working towards his UROC and URX.  He also won all four of his Altered Champion classes in conformation, earning him a Total Dog award!  Jack is now URO3 UCH Kanosak's Every Day Gentleman CDX BN GN RAE CA DS CCA.  


Up next:  hunt tests! 





Congrats to all!!!











Golden Nuggets -


Cont’d from Page 3





Susie Loucks & Riley





Riley has been sniffing up a storm lately, earning both his AKC Interior Novice Scent work title on March 17th  with 3 very quick runs and his AKC TDU on March 25th.  


Once again, his laid-back style really came alive at his TDU test, with Steve running behind him, and one of the judges and I just hoping to keep up.  After a somewhat confused start, (next to a pond and geese directly ahead) he blasted off, ignoring both the water and geese and finished the 600-yard track in under 5 minutes, along with the judge issuing a few choice words and laughing at his speed.


He has taken us for quite a ride and is now known as SV MI AN Snowshoe’s Liv N The Lazy Life, BN, RN, TDX, TDU, THDA, RATS, SIN, CGC, TKN, CCA. 


 Did I mention, I love this knucklehead?









































John Stoller & Turbo





Turbo's  accomplishments from 


1/1/2018 to 5/22/2018:     UD/UDX/UDX2/OM1/OM2/OM3/OM4/


UCD/UCDX/ OTCH and a


 Perfect 200 score in Open B!








Jan Nyland & Tristan





World Canine Freestyle Organization Shows


May 19th and 20th, Lapeer , Michigan


First place Saturday and Sunday in Freestyle PDP


(Perfect Dance Partner) and


second place Saturday and Sunday in HTM


(Heelwork to Music).
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If you have a senior, please consider making a blood donation to help in this important research.





�
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Badger Golden Retriever Club Newsletter


Sue Loucks, Editor


N61W13808 Weyer Farm Dr


Menomonee Falls, WI  53051


Email:  proofpawsitive@wi.rr.com
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Upcoming Meetings & Events





General Membership Meetings





WC/WCX


August 19th


Glen Kania Property





General Membership Meeting


September 9th


WWCDTC





Annual Specialty


September 15th/16th


WWCDTC

















Run Thru Calendar





Obedience					Rally


1st Fridays					1st Fridays


Oshkosh Kennel Club				WWCDTC


Greater Racine Kennel Club 			February, April.							May, June


2nd Fridays


Cudahy Kennel Club				Mondays - weekly


Badger Kennel Club –Except 			Cudahy KC


July & August					


						


3rd Fridays						


K-9 Obedience Training Club	


s


4th Fridays					


Western Waukesha Dog Training Club		





5th Fridays


K-9 Obedience Club
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